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Congratulations to WVLA President Emilee Seese, 1st Vice-President Gretchen Beech, and

the entire Conference Committee for a great conference at Glade Springs last month.  Many

of the sessions focused on telling the library story.  

As we approach the 2017 Legislative session, a change in the Governor’s Mansion, and

continuing budget challenges, that story is critical.  We not only have to talk about the value

of libraries, we have to demonstrate that value. Often at the center of our stories is the

concept that libraries are essential to the 

Left :  WVLC Executive Director Karen Goff delivers the State of the State address at the WVLA Annual Fall

Conference at Glade Springs, October 7th. 

education infrastructure of the state.  At the conference I mentioned that I've been reading a book titled Expect More by David

Lankes, Director of the School of Library and Information Science at the University of South Carolina.  He says we need to expect

more from our libraries. He suggests that promoting the joy of reading is not enough; that libraries must also promote how they

empower the populations they serve. He says “Simply stockpiling resources is not enhancing education. It is hoarding.”

There is not a Pulitzer Prize for compelling library stories.  But there is a compelling reason for libraries.   Until we “expect more” – of

ourselves – of our libraries; until we change our narrative – change how we talk about our libraries from “we do what we can” to “look

what we are doing”, - we are not going to convince those who need convinced about our worth.

Let’s join David Lankes in expecting more.  West Virginia needs great libraries. Libraries that help people navigate through a complex

knowledge landscape – that are centers of learning and innovation – that create knowledge and ways to access knowledge, and that

help patrons do the same.  Libraries that inspire – challenge – and reinvent their communities. 

Karen Goff
WVLC Executive Secretary

EXPECT MORE
November 2016 

Parliamentary Procedure
 
Most public library bylaws indicate that procedure is governed by the latest edition of Robert’s Rules of Order but
matching action to procedure is often cumbersome for small boards (under 12) and some leeway is possible.  
However, all members of library Boards must be aware of the basics of parliamentary procedure. Such knowledge
ensures that the actions of the Board are legal.  This month we are looking at the Standard Order of Business.  An
easy way to remember the Robert’s Rules standard order of business following the Call to Order is with the mnemonic
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3R-SUN.  This list is a quick reference makes it easy to set up a basic agenda for the meeting.

1. Reading and approval of minutes
2. Reports of officers, boards, and standing committees
3. Reports of special (select and ad hoc) committees
4. Special orders
5. Unfinished business and general orders
6. New business

Next month we’ll look at motions.

                    
The West Virginia Library Commission welcomes Melissa Brown, Library
Development Consultant, to the Library Development Department, where
she will focus on Continuing Education.  Melissa earned her undergraduate

degree from Fairmont State University with a BA in Education and her master's degree in Library Information Science
from Wayne State University.  Melissa previously worked in the WVLC Library Development from 2011-2013, and
rejoins the team after working as a teacher in the Kanawha County School System.
Melissa...welcome back!

Another Great Conference for the WVLA!

The West Virginia Library Association held its Annual Fall Conference at
the Resorts at Glade Springs last month. Congratulations to outgoing
President Emilee Seese and the WVLA Executive Board for a successful
2016, and best wishes to new WVLA President Gretchen Rae Beach in
2017!

WVLC Library Services Director Heather Campbell-Shock
(pictured at right) was one of several presenters at the WVLA
Fall Conference in Glade Springs.

Other WVLC presenters included Michelle Kubiak, Lisa
Hechesky and Suzy McGinley.  WVLC Executive Director
Karen Goff delivered the State of the State Address.
 

Project Outcome
One of the featured presentations at last month's WVLA Fall Conference
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centered on Project Outcome.  Project Outcome is a FREE toolkit designed to
help public libraries understand and share the true impact of essential library
services and programs by providing simple surveys and an easy-to-use process
for measuring and analyzing outcomes. The program also provides libraries with
the resources and training support needed to apply their results and confidently
advocate for their library’s future, helping them turn better data into better

libraries.  If you missed the WVLA Conference presentation on Project Outcome, get caught up on the WVLC
website.  Look for it under 2016 Conference Seminars.

       A Library Patron in Brook County Shares Her Story

Alex Eberle, the director of the Brooke County Public Library, is working with one of the

library's partners, the United Way, to collect success stories for United Way funding campaigns...and

one library patron was asked to share her feelings about her library. 

This is Josie's story. 

Share the story of your library.  Remember, Libraries are MORE than BOOKS!

The West Virginia Library Commission needs your help!  WVLC is in the process of conducting a five-year evaluation
of its implementation of the Library Services and Technology Act’s “Grants to States” program.  This assessment is required by
the Institute of Museum and Library Services (IMLS) in fulfillment of requirements under the Museum and Library Services
Act.  QualityMetrics, a library consulting firm, tis working with WVLC o conduct our evaluation.  

One of the methods that QualityMetrics is using to collect information from libraries throughout the state is a web-based survey. 
The survey will take you approximately 25 minutes to complete; however you can start the survey, and return to it at a later date
if you don’t complete it in one sitting.  PLEASE help us by taking some time from your busy schedule to express your
opinions and to share your ideas.
 
Click on this link to go to the survey.  Please note, this survey is intended for West Virginia Librarians and library staff only. 
Thank you for your help!

http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/collections/libraryvideos/Pages/wvla.aspx
http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/collections/libraryvideos/Pages/wvla.aspx
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9pMz-1t-L9c#action=share
http://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/3117956/West-Virginia-LSTA-Survey
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November 8 - Election Day:  WVLC is closed. 
November 11th - Veterans Day:  WVLC is closed.    
November 24th & 25th - Thanksgiving:  WVLC is closed. 
Linwood Public Library:  Rebecca Garber is the new Branch Manager. 
Gallaher Village Public Library:  Julianne Tillis is the new Branch Manager.                 

WV Family Reading Week 

West Virginia Family Reading Week, November 13th to 19th, is dedicated to children and adults reading together.
Research shows that reading with children prepares them for school and increases their vocabularies and listening skills.
Reading with children brings families closer together, plus it's fun!
 

Read to Me Day
A special part of Family Reading Week is Read to Me Day on November
17th, when volunteers in schools and libraries across the state read to children
of all ages.  Hundreds of West Virginia schools and libraries take part, and so
should you! 
 
Don't forget to take part in Family Reading Week...it's important
and fun! 

Libraries Today Talks Children's Programs 
 

The WVLC will focus on Children's Programming in the October

episode of Libraries Today.  The show visits the Jackson

County Public Library in Ripley, which offers a wide range of

children's programming, including Story Time, Summer Reading

schedules and much more. Guests include the Jackson

County Library's Melissa Waybright, WVLC Youth Services

Consultant Suzy McGinley, and the parents and children who

take part in the library's many programs. 

Watch the October Episode of Libraries Today.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CMTMkr2H7hM


https://alapublishing.webex.com/alapublishing/lsr.php?RCID=93ca9dcbeff74c6e87d0253ce3f4de0d
https://alapublishing.webex.com/alapublishing/lsr.php?RCID=93ca9dcbeff74c6e87d0253ce3f4de0d
mailto:Robert.L.Gibson@wv.gov
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sponsored and is sponsored by the Library of Congress and the West Virginia Library Commission.  Students choose a book they feel has had

an impact on their view of the world, their view of their own personal lives, or both, and then they write a letter to the author of that book,

telling him or her why the book is important to them, and how it has affected their point of view. 

 

The letters are judged by both national and local judges, and the best of the letters receive Top Honors, Honors and Honorable Mention

awards. Winners receive cash awards and are honored at a special ceremony at the Culture Center on state capitol grounds.   

Entries for the 24th annual contest will be accepted beginning November 2, 2016, and must be postmarked by the following dates:

December 2, 2016:  LEVEL 3 - Grades 9-12

January 9, 2017:  LEVEL 2 - Grades 7-8

January 9, 2017:  LEVEL 1 - Grades 4-6

For more information, visit the WV Library Commission website.  

Enter our Board Books Giveaway!
 

Board books teach babies and toddlers
about colors, shapes and animals, and help preschoolers with word
recognition and counting.

Enter to win a collection of board books for your library. A winner will be
randomly selected on Nov. 14 and notified by email.  

Good luck! 

Enter to Win

Rockefeller Archive Photos Now Online 
1,500 photos from the career of former West Virginia Governor and U.S.
Senator Jay Rockefeller have been released to the public.  The photos
chronicle Rockefeller's 30 year career in the Senate, beginning with his
1985 swearing-in ceremony.  To view the collection, visit the West

Virginia University Libraries' WV & Regional History Center online.

http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/programs/wvcftb/projects/Pages/lal.aspx
https://www.ebsco.com/promo/core-collections-board-book-giveaway-2016?utm_medium=email&utm_source=pl_cp_us-ca&utm_campaign=pl_core-collections_board-book-giveaway_20161102&utm_content=button
https://rockefeller.lib.wvu.edu/
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Click Here to Read More About the West Virginia Yearly Requirements for Directors & Staff 

SEARCH. CLICK. LEARN.

Great libraries require great staff.   Make sure your skills are up to the challenge with these short, engaging courses
from Skillsoft. 

Skillsoft is all self-paced, online learning so you can take a course when it fits your schedule.   To Get Started –
Request an Account

1. Go to  http://webjunction.skillport.com/
2. Click on the Register link near the bottom of the page.
3. Complete all fields of the registration form, making sure to select West Virginia Library Commission as your

sponsor.

WebJunction and Skillsoft are paid for in-part through Federal IMLS LSTA funds.

 

http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/services/libraries/continuinged/Pages/default.aspx?utm_source=Master+List&utm_campaign=64991632e1-WVLC_November_Issue11_6_2015&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f00ac4f2b7-64991632e1-17305497
http://www.librarycommission.wv.gov/services/libraries/continuinged/Pages/default.aspx?utm_source=Master+List&utm_campaign=64991632e1-WVLC_November_Issue11_6_2015&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_f00ac4f2b7-64991632e1-17305497
http://webjunction.skillport.com/
http://www.districtdispatch.org/category/webinars/
http://wvlc.libcal.com/ce#!/month/2016/06
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Highlighted content from WebJunction

Autism Accessible Browsing: a Community Effort at the Iowa City Public Library: It's a simple enough story: two
parents saw a need at their library, took initiative and worked with library staff to hold a program. On second
glance, though, there is a lot libraries can learn from the experience of this group of three—spanning identifying
unseen needs, involving expertise from outside the library, and community building to make the library
accessible to more people. Learn more about how members of the Iowa City Autism Community partnered with
the library to meet local needs.
October is Health Literacy Month: Health literacy is bigger than any one person, profession or program. It takes
all of us working together to improve health understanding. That includes those who are working at, overseeing
and visiting public libraries. Get some fresh ideas and resources for your library!

Upcoming Webinars
If you can’t attend a live session, all WebJunction webinars are recorded and available for free in the course catalog.
 

Serving Older Adults in a Changing World
Tuesday, November 8, 2016 ♦ 3 pm Eastern  ♦ 1 hour

Registration: http://www.webjunction.org/events/webjunction/serving-older-adults-in-a-changing-world.html

 With longer life expectancy and increasing diversity, older adults are reinventing aging and changing perceptions of
their demographic. It’s time to rethink how our libraries serve this important and growing segment of our patron base.
This webinar will focus on trends and impacts of the aging population, and will share creative strategies for library staff
to meet the evolving needs of older adults in a changing world. 

Presented by: Wendy Pender, Older Adults Project Specialist, King County Library System (WA)

The Kanawha County Public Library System is the largest in the state, serving over 181,000
residents.  The system dates to 1908 when the Kanawha County Women's Literary Club
organized Charleston's first public library.  It is now comprised of 10 libraries, with the main library
in Charleston and branch libraries in Cross Lanes, Elk Valley, Dunbar, Glasgow, Marmet,
Riverside, Sissonville, Clendenin and St. Albans.

https://www.webjunction.org/events/webjunction.html
http://www.webjunction.org/news/webjunction/autism-accessible-browsing-icpl.html
http://www.webjunction.org/news/webjunction/october-health-literacy-month.html
http://learn.webjunction.org/
http://www.webjunction.org/events/webjunction/serving-older-adults-in-a-changing-world.html
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November:  Picture Book Month
November:  Native American Heritage Month
November 7-11:  National Young Readers Week
November 8:  Election Day
November 11:  Veterans Day
November 13-19: WV Family Reading Week
 

Nov. 17: Read to Me Day
Nov. 24: Thanksgiving

     

Any mention of services or products in this newsletter does not constitute an endorsement or recommendation.The use of any services or products should be evaluated

on an individual basis. The West Virginia Library Commission provides no guarantee as to the security, reliability, or accuracy of information provided herein. Funding for

West Virginia Library Commission programs and services, including this newsletter, is provided by the State of West Virginia. Funding for this newsletter is also provided

by the U.S. Institute for Museum and Library Services under the provisions of the Grant to States Program as administered by the West Virginia Library Commission.

Library Lookout is published monthly by WVLC Library Administration Services

mailto:Pamela.E.McElvogue@wv.gov
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Karen E. Goff
Executive Secretary

West Virginia Library Commission

Kay Goodwin
Cabinet Secretary

West Virginia Department of Education and the Arts

West Virginia Library Commission
Culture Center, Bldg. 9     |     1900 Kanawha Blvd. E.     |     Charleston, WV 25305     |     (304) 558-2041
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